CARROLL COUNTY ELECTRICAL BOARD

February 28, 2022

PRESENT: CHAIRMAN: P. NOYES
BOARD MEMBERS: D. SULLIVAN, C. COPPERSMITH, D. BROSENNE,
B. LEPPERT
EX-OFFICIO: T. YINGLING, T. HARRIS, J. GREEN, B. WETZEL

Notice of this meeting was prdvided to the public by mailing notice to members of the
Carroll County Electrical Board and posting notice electronically on the County’s website.

CALL TO ORDER:

Meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m. by Chairman Paul Noyes at the County Office
‘Building, Westminster.

A copy of the minutes from November 23, 2021, meeting was emailed to each board
‘member. Mr. Noyes asked the Board if they will accept the minutes as written. Mr.
Brosenne made a motion to accept the minutes and Mr. Sullivan seconded the motion, the
vote was unanimously carried by the Board.

NO OLD BUSINESS;

NEW BUSINESS:;

The Board discussed adopting the 2023 Electrical Code instead of the 2020 Electrical Code.
Mr. Green mentioned he thinks we should move forward with the 2020 Electrical Code on
January 1, 2023. Mr. Green also stated that the board should review the 2023 Electrical
Codes to see if there are any major changes. He informed the Board that the Board of



Commissioners may inquire what the changes are using the 2017 Electrical Code opposed
to the 2020 Electrical Code. Mr. Brosenne made a motion to remain with the 2017
Electrical Code for the remainder of the year and move forward with the 2021 Electrical
Code on January 1, 2023.

Mr. Harris mentioned that the Electrical Bylaws will need to be changed regarding the
verbiage, changing the wording of LICENSE to REGISTRATION. Mr. Brosenne made a
motion to go ahead with the changes and Mr. Sullivan seconded the motion.

ELECTRICAL RESTRICTED AND LIMITED REGISTRATION EXAM:

The board discussed selecting the questions for the examination of the restricted and

. limited registrations. The board decided to use the questions from the previous

examination.

The next meeting will be held on April 19, 2022, to administer the Electrical Limited and
Restricted Exam at Carroll County Office Building, Room 124C. Mr. Brosenne made a
motion for the meeting to adjourn, and Mr. Sullivan seconded the motion and was
unanimously carried by the Board. )

Submitted by: ' Approved by:
fo ot TR AL
Brenda Wetzel Paul Noyes, Chairm

ermits and Inspections Carroll County Electrical Board



